
 

 CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

From: The Office of the City Manager   Date: April 8, 2019 

Subject: Rescind the award of contract to Maverick Harley-Davidson made on 
January 14, 2019, City Council Agenda Item B3, and approve purchase 
of police motorcycles from Longhorn Harley-Davidson in the amount of 
$115,312.53 through a City of North Richland Hills bid RFB No. 19-018. 

Presenter: Mike Curtis, Managing Director 
 
 

Summary:  

The 2018-19 budget includes the replacement of three existing motorcycles for the Police 
Department.  It is being recommended to purchase these replacement motorcycles from 
Longhorn Harley-Davidson through City of North Richland Hills RFB No. 19-018.  
 
General Description:  

The table below identifies the new motorcycles for City Council’s consideration. 
 

Qty. Description Department Cost 

3 Harley-Davidson Police FLHP 
Road King Motorcycles 

Police $115,312.53 

  TOTAL $115,312.53 

 
In the 2018-19 adopted budget, funding was approved for the purchase of three new 
motorcycles for the Police Department, which would replace three older motorcycles that 
are scheduled for replacement.  
 
Notice of the city's intent to bid was advertised in local newspapers, as required by state 
statute, and posted on the city's website.  Vendors were contacted and requested to 
participate in this bid process.  Only two vendors submitted bids by the due date.  After 
reviewing the bids received, staff recommends awarding bid number 19-018 to Longhorn 
Harley-Davidson for the amount not to exceed $115,312.53 for three motorcycles.  City 
staff is recommending purchasing the motorcycles through this RFB.  The city has 
conducted previous business with Longhorn Harley-Davidson with good results. 
 
Council is also being asked to rescind the award of the contract to Maverick Harley 
Davidson in the amount of $111,664.00 on January 14, 2019. This approval was made 
through a City of Frisco contract (Bid No. 1810-003). It was later discovered that this 
contract was not eligible for an extension. 
 



 

Recommendation:  

Rescind the award of contract to Maverick Harley-Davidson made on January 14, 2019, 
City Council Agenda Item B3, and approve purchase of police motorcycles from Longhorn 
Harley-Davidson in the amount of $115,312.53 through a City of North Richland Hills bid 
RFB No. 19-018. 
 


